
Northern Beaches Christian centre

Office - 65 Bardo Rd Newport 2106 - Phone 0299400133 

P.O Box 90 Newport 2106 email; northernbeaches@icloud.com

ABN. 6718821941

To Northern Beaches Council 

21/10/2020

RE: DA2020/1167 – 28 Fisher Rd and 9 Francis Street DEE WHY NSW 2099 

I am the pastor of Northern Beaches Christian Centre (www.nbcc.com.au) and have known 
Pastor Greg Stigter for about twenty years, having ministered from time to time in his church 
and also attending regular local pastors’ breakfast meetings along with a group of pastors from 
different denominations. 

I am also the founder of Northern Beaches Christian School in Echunga Rd. Terrey Hills, 
where we had to go through similar rigourous local council requirements back in 1984. So I 
support this development and understand that it meets the objectives of the council planning 
requirements, and that it will not result in negative impacts on surrounding land uses and 
environment. I also believe that it is strongly in the public interest.

We are impressed with the scope and integrity of Greg’s project to offer an excellent 
community service in the local area including a multi-functional community centre, church, 
café and even Social Housing Accommodation as boarding house units for those in need, 
while also providing much-needed professional standard conference facilities for Dee Why 
community use.

Yours faithfully

Paul O’Sullivan PhC. MACP. (Senior minister Northern Beaches Christian Centre)
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Subject: RE: DA2020/1167 


